
 
DRAFT TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM RELEASED  

NOTICE OF 30-DAY PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
 

 
The Evansville Metropolitan Planning Organization (EMPO) has completed a draft 
of the proposed 2018 – 2021 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). The 
TIP documents transportation projects for the next four years for the City of 
Evansville; the City of Henderson; the Town of Newburgh; and Vanderburgh, 
Warrick, and Henderson Counties. A draft of the TIP may be viewed at the EMPO 
office, the Henderson City-County Plan Commission and City Manager’s office, 
the Newburgh and Boonville town halls and select area libraries. The draft is also 
available online at www.evansvillempo.com.   
 
Open Houses for information exchange on the draft FY 2018-2021 TIP, as well 
as other transportation planning issues, will be held between 4:30 and 6:00 p.m. 
on Thursday, April 13th at the Washington Square Mall (Food Court), South Green 
River Road, Evansville, IN; 4:30-6 p.m. Monday, April 17th at the Evansville 
Central Library, 200 SE Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd., Evansville, IN (Browning Rm. 
B); and 4:30-6 p.m. Wednesday, April 19th at the Henderson County Public 
Library, 101 South Main Street, Henderson, KY. All are welcome and encouraged 
to attend. 
 
A 30-day public comment period will be in effect from March 23, 2017 through 
April 22, 2017. Comments may be: sent by postal mail to the address listed 
below; made by telephone to 812-436-7833; faxed to 812-436-7834; or by 
email to comments@evansvillempo.com.  
 
 
Seyed Shokouhzadeh, Executive Director 
Evansville Metropolitan Planning Organization 
Room 316 – Civic Center Complex 
1 NW M L King Jr. Blvd. 
Evansville, IN  47708 
 


